NIPOMO COMMUNITY

BOARD MEMBERS
JAMES HARRISON, PRESIDENT
LARRY VIERHEILIG, VICE PRESIDENT
MICHAEL WINN, DIRECTOR
ED EBY, DIRECTOR
DAN A. GADDIS, DIRECTOR



SERVICES DISTRICT

MICHAEL S. LEBRUN, GENERAL MANAGER
LISA BOGNUDA, ASSISTANT GENERAL MANAGER
PETER SEVCIK, P.E., DISTRICT ENGINEER
TINA GRIETENS, UTILITY SUPERINTENDENT
JON SEITZ, GENERAL COUNSEL

Serving the Community Since 1965

148 SOUTH WILSON STREET POST OFFICE BOX 326 NIPOMO, CA 93444 - 0326 (805) 929-1133 FAX (805) 929-1932 Website address: ncsd.ca.gov

December 19, 2011

Roger W. Briggs, P.E. Executive Officer Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 895 Aerovista Place, Suite 101 San Luis Obispo, CA 93401-5427

SUBJECT: NIPOMO CSD SOUTHLAND WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY DRAFT ORDER NO. R3-2012-0003

Dear Mr. Briggs:

The District has reviewed the Draft Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. R3-2012-0003 and has the following comments:

- Page 1 of the Discharge Order, Purpose of Order, Paragraph 1, Part of sentence 1 states "...which serves approximately <u>2,465 residents</u> in the community of Nipomo..."
 This is incorrect. Suggest changing 'residents' to 'connections', and add "and 519 connections from San Luis Obispo County Service Area 1 in the community of Nipomo..."
- Attachment B should be re-titled to District Service Area, as it represents both the water and sewer service area. Paragraph 4 of the Order should be reworded accordingly. Suggest adding sentence between 1st and 2nd sentence: "The District provides water and sewer service to the Nipomo area (Attachment B of this Order)." and delete subsequent reference.
- 3. Attachment D, Facility Flow Diagram (Upgraded), does not highlight the grit removal system that the District is installing. The District suggests lengthening the box entitled 'screw screen' to include the adjacent grit system and title "Screenings and Grit Removal".

The District appreciates the Central Coast RWQCB's cooperation in the development and timely consideration of the new Waste Discharge Permit to facilitate the planned \$12M upgrade of the Southland Wastewater Treatment Facility. Construction of the upgrade is currently schedule to commence in May 2012.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Peter Sevcik, District Engineer, at 805-929-1133.

Very truly yours,

NIPOMO COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

Michael S. LiBrun

Michael S. LeBrun, P.E.

General Manager

ec: Mr. David LaCaro (<u>dlacaro@waterboards.ca.gov</u>)

M. Peter Sevcik, District Engineer